
From: Diana Wilhite <dwilhite1975@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Thursday, September 16, 2021 12:19 PM 
To: DES SBCC <sbcc@des.wa.gov> 
Cc: Bumbalov, Stoyan (DES) <stoyan.bumbalov@des.wa.gov> 
Subject: Commercial energy code proposals 
 

External Email 

Members of the Washington State Building Codes Council: 
 
Although I am not a commercial builder, I have serious concerns with proposals, 21-GP1-103, 
21-GP1-136 and 21-GP1-179.  We are facing a shortage of multi-family housing and proposal 
21-GP1-176 will especially add to the cost of a building project.    Natural gas in commercial 
buildings only contributes to 4% of the state's emissions inventory.  And with the push to 
remove dams from the Snake River where do you think we will get the additional reliable 
electrical power to replace the use of natural gas in commercial buildings?  Implementing the 
above three proposals will be a de facto ban on natural gas for new commerical buildings 
causing unnecesssary additional expenses when we are struggling to rebuild the Washington 
State economy. 
 
Sincerely, 
Diana Wilhite 
Former Mayor of Spokane Valley 
 
 


